Troy Fire Protection District

Special Meeting of

The Board of Trustees

Executive Session

June 6, 2020

An executive session of the Board of Trustees for the Troy Fire Protection District was held at the Troy Firehouse on Saturday, June 6, 2020.  President Darren Reeves called the meeting to order at 1:01 pm.  A roll call was taken: board members present were Darren Reeves, Dan Gonzalez, Joe Leach, Kevin Byrne, and Phil Loethen.  Also present were paramedics Alex Campbell and Mathew Giles, and firefighters Darren Davis and Nick Rockwell.

Dan discussed the purpose of the meeting was to interview the three candidates for fire chief.  The three candidates are Ed Collins, Rich Pruitt, and Robert Wirtz.  Dan and Joe had prepared 10 questions that would be asked of each candidate.  Joe was assigned to read the questions.  Each interview was expected to last 30 minutes. Each trustee, firefighter, and paramedic was given a score sheet to write comments and a score for each response.  

After the three candidates were interviewed the paramedics and firefighters were to be interviewed individually for their score and evaluation of each candidate.  Ms. Kelly Huelsmann, District Administrator, was also to be interviewed for her opinion.

The three candidates were interviewed and besides the 10 questions, each candidate was asked why they were interested in coming to Troy.
After the interviews and the individual evaluations and comments by the firefighters, paramedics, and Ms. Huelsmann, the trustees compared their own scores and comments on each candidate.  All ten people had separately reached exactly the same conclusion.  The preferred ranking of candidates is Ed Collins, Rich Pruitt, and Robert Wirtz.

Dan agreed to contact Ed Collins on Monday and begin discussions on accepting the position.

3:37 A motion by Joe 2nd by Dan to go back into open session. 5 ayes

__________________________________________ 

Respectfully submitted by Phil Loethen, secretary

